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From: Matt Fanning <ceo@mingenew.wa.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, 21 August 2023 11:35 AM

To: Electoral Boundaries Review Mailbox <boundaries@waec.wa.gov.au>
Subject: Submission Electoral Boundaries Review 2023

: [External Email] This email was sent from outside the organisation. Be cautious, particularly with links and

! attachments.

: All SPAM emails must be reported using the instructions on the intranet.

Please find attached Submission from the Shire of Mingenew.
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————————1 " shire Office

21 Victoria Street
(PO Box 120)

P oF MINGENEW [N

21 August 2023 Ref: GV.ELE/OCR236547

Electoral Distribution Commissioners

Western Australian Electoral Distribution Commission
GPO Box F316
PERTH WA 6841

E: boundaries@waec.wa.gov.au

RE: REVIEW OF STATE ELECTORAL BOUNDARIES 2023

Dear Commissioners

| refer to the review of State Elec’;oral Boundaries 2023 and invitation to make submission.

The Shire of Mingenew at its Ordinary Council Meeting dated 16 August 2023 resolved to make a
submissicn concerning the proposed Boundary changes and impact these changes will have for
regional representation for the previous electoral district of Moore.

The Council at the Shire of Mingenew considered these changes and issues and at the Ordinary
Meeting of Council on 16 August 2023 resolved as follows:

CFFICER RECONMMENDATION AND COUNCIL DECISION - ITEM 11.4 — RESOLUTIONZ 06150823
IMOVED: Cr HR McTaggart SECOMNDED: Cr JD Bagley

That Council, by Simple Majority, pursuant to Section 3.18 of the Local Government Act, 1995 ,
resolves fo lodge a submission to the Electoral Distribution Commissioners concerning the 2023
WA Electoral Boundaries that:

e The large size of ths proposed electorate and impracticality for a single member to serve its
members due o the fravel requirements;

o The loss of genuine representation and relevance for small communities - by losing
representation, it reduces the electorates’ ability to reverse its declining population by having
government focus on building the regions;

e The proj-osed new electorate will be 2 lot more diverse in its representation responsibilities,
making i. more difficult for the member to cover all of these sectors effectively.

e The government needs to increase its focus con stopping the decline in regional areas and to do
this neevs fo ensure there is an increased representation as against to the proposed decrease
in repres entation. Residents in the electorate will effectively be disempowered as a2 result and
loose re-resentatior: for their individual specific circumstances leading fo a lack of effective
advocac .

e Currently we enjoy the ability to see our local member at important events. This will become
less likel7 and effective as the member will now need to cover a much larger electorate.

¢ The estublishment of new industry, such as the Arrowsmith Energy Hub, will result in
significant developments for the Staie’s energy sector and the Government’s green energy
policies xhich will require the highest level of advocacy to ensure that ifts communities are noi
disadvantaged and that the necessary socio-economic needs are provided for.
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Should you wish to discuss these concerns and the Councils resolution in furth er detail, | may be
contacted on 99281102 or ceo@mingenew.wa.gov.au.

Sincerely

Matt Fanning

Chief Executive Officer
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